15/02162/EFUL - Former Bath Press Premises Lower Bristol Road Westmoreland Bath 

Demolition of existing buildings and redevelopment of the site to provide a residential-led mixed-use development comprising 244 dwellings (Use Class C3) and 1,485.2 square metres (GIA) flexible employment space (Use Class B1), basement car park, substation, associated landscaping and access.
Comment:  The Trust commends the team on their collaborative approach and the proposed changes to the scheme.  The Trust has reviewed these changes with interest and we are pleased to note that a significant number of our concerns have been addressed. In particular we support the: 

· Changes to roof articulation, in particular the pitched roofs to blocks A, B to D and E,F and the mansard roofs to G, I,K and M.  We believe this will provide a much need variety and character to the roofscape of the scheme that references the character of the local area.  The changes to the roof treatment of block G,I,K and M do appear to result in a perceived reduction in scale and therefore are less overbearing to the historic facade, though we continue to regret that the retained wall is generally dominated by the design and appearance of the residential blocks behind.

· Proposal to retain further original fabric of the facade including the doors

· The proposals to install Critall style windows in the retained facade instead of plain glazing

· The revised plans for the massing and proximity of building structures around the chimney, meaning there is a greater space and contrasting materials around the chimney, though we continue to have concerns regarding the still relatively close proximity of the surrounding development to the historic asset. We acknowledge however that the revisions do go some way to better revealing the asset.

· The detail and clarity on proposed materials for both buildings and landscaping, though we continue to propose that samples boards should be erected on site so that materials can be viewed and handled in situ. We are pleased that reconstituted stone is not being proposed. 

We continue to regret the loss of view through the portico but accept that the developers have taken significant steps to address other, more serious, concerns. 

The Trust is generally supportive of the overall scheme with some residual regrets and concerns however we acknowledge and commend the collaborative and consultative process that the developers and planning authority have engaged in.

